
Happy Fall everyone!!!!

I hope you all had a great summer filled with amazing memories and fun!  As much as I love the summer the 
"ber" months are my ultimate favorite time of year.  I love the excitement of school being in session and 
receiving our new boxes of curriculum, new crayons, paints, paper and the order of school days.  Just as we get 
into the amazing world of teaching the children their regular lessons we get to incorporate Halloween, the 
Harvest and everything that makes September and October amazing into our lesson plans!  Sheer 
awesomeness!!!

A great place to go on field trips is the Pumpkin Patch at Tanaka Farms in Irvine:

http://www.tanakafarms.com/tours-pumpkin-patch/

Training tip:  Keeping yourself informed and current is just as important as educating your young charges if not more important. 
Monday, September 11th will be our General Meeting and Southern California Child Care Advocate Jane Cong - Huyen will be 
presenting current and upcoming changes to Title 22 Regulations. The meeting  will be from 6:50 pm to 9:00 pm at Quail Hill 
Community Center 39 Shady Canyon Dr, Irvine, CA 92603.   Please make sure you are there!

Lee Allton
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I hope you all are enjoying the last days of summer and looking forward to some cooler weather! Fall season 
is a beautiful time of year and a great way to start out fresh for the new school year as well.   It's also a good 
time to check your fire extinguisher and smoke detector batteries to make sure you are safe and in 
compliance.  By now you are all aware of our upcoming General Meeting on September 11th with DSS which 
is also a mandatory meeting for all of us.  Please get the word out to all your providers concerning the 
importance of this meeting. We work hard to help each other maintain, within our daycares, all the rules and 
regulations as well as new changes we need to be well aware of as professional childcare providers.  I look 
forward to a great season ahead of us filled with positive feedback and ideas!

I hope everyone had a great summer! 
The upcoming General meeting is expected to be 
well attended because DSS will be there. 

Location/Time:
Monday Sept. 11 @ 6:50pm
Quail Hill Community Center
39 Shady Canyon Rd
Irvine, CA 92603

Please call and let me know your openings or 
unused referrals so we can pass them along to other 
providers. Let’s continue to work together and 
network. 

 

Happy Fall!!!! Hope to see you all at 
the General Meeting on September 11th!!!

Hi Everyone,

August referrals are a little busier. I hope I can give out 
enough referrals to fill everyone up.

The general meeting will be held on September 11th at the 
Quail Hill Community Center in Irvine at 6:50pm. The 
address is 39 Shady Canyon Road, Irvine CA 92603. 

Our area meeting will be held on October 9th. The 
meeting will be at my house at 7:00 p.m.  The address is 
7795 Gardenia Drive, Buena Park CA 90620.

Hope to see you there!

National Preparedness Month 

This September, National Preparedness Month (NPM) will 
focus on planning, with an overarching theme “Disasters Don’t 
Plan Ahead. You Can.” We should all take action to prepare! 
We are all able to help first responders in our community by 
training how to respond during an emergency and what to do 
when disaster strikes — where we live, work, and visit. The 
goal of NPM is to increase the overall number of individuals, 
families, and communities that engage in preparedness actions 
at home, work, business, school, and place of worship.

https://www.ready.gov/september 



5

 

Hello ladies. I hope all is well with your daycare!  I've been 
getting calls for your areas so I hope you're benefiting.  I 
know summertime can sometimes be slow but I'm certain 
the calls should pick-up as kids go back to school and 
parents start to line up care. A web page should also help 
if you need that extra boost and you can advertise on the 
OCCCA website in the referral section next to your name.  
Flyers are also useful.  Please note the upcoming General 
Meeting on September 11th at 6:30 pm in Irvine at the 
Quail Hill Community Center off the 405 freeway.  It is to 
your advantage to attend this particular meeting because 
it will inform you on what the new changes and 
regulations are and what is expected in your licensed 
childcare and a step above from hearing about it without 
knowing all the facts.   Please call me if you have any 
concerns or you need a question answered! 

Joyce Russell
Irvine 

Hello Irvine Providers!
I hope you are all having a wonderful [although very hot] summer. I 
have gotten a few calls in the past couple of weeks; most are looking 
for infant care.  I am hoping the calls will pick up soon and I know you 
are too.  I know some of you are in need of children and I am keeping 
that in mind.   A huge Thanks to all of you that attended Vickie's 
Farewell Party at Mimi's Restaurant in Irvine on July 23rd we had a 
great turnout, lots of fun and Vickie was totally surprised!  Everyone 
decided they liked getting together so much in this casual way we will 
be doing it more.  Thank you to Lee and the board who joined us and 
presented Vickie with a nice gift card from the Orange County Child 
Care Association. It was great seeing so many of you at the Irvine 
Child Resource Center on August 3rd for the workshop on 
"Strengthening Family Relationships". We received some great 
information, a certificate of participation, lots of fun giveaways and of 
course tasty refreshments as usual.  We are so fortunate that the City 
of Irvine does this for us, so if you haven't joined us before, take 
advantage of it in October!  The next workshop is coming up on 
October 5th entitled "Supporting Young Children's Social Emotional 
Development" so plan on being there. I wanted to let you know that 
our next area meeting is set for Monday October 23rd at Lakeshore 
Learning Store in Lake Forest at 6:30 pm.  It is always a fun time when 
we meet there!  They will be presenting a workshop on Holiday Crafts 
for kids; of course, as always there will be shopping [with a store 
discount] afterwards and yummy refreshments. Don't forget the 
OCCCA General Meeting on Monday September 11th!

 
 

Hello ladies. I hope you are all having a successful start to the fall 
season in your daycare.  Thank you for referring phone calls and emails 
back to me of prospective parents looking for childcare.  Not only does 
your referral back to OCCCA help parents find quality care, it helps 
the rest of our association prosper and network as a group.  Please 
come to the General Meeting on September 11th.  We also have a South 
County Area meeting scheduled for October 23rd at Lakeshore in the 
city of Lake Forest at 6:30 pm that Joyce Russell organized for us all.  
Please attend this highly requested area meeting since we will be 
having a craft presenter and an opportunity to shop at a discounted 
rate after the meeting. Dessert and drinks will be available as well. I 
would really love to see more of the Lake Forest providers at these 
meetings.  It really helps in our networking opportunities as an 
association as well as a city and it's a good way to break away and 
enjoy the evening free from our home and business.  You deserve this 
time!  Looking forward to seeing you all soon!



Hello Providers!

I have consistently been getting calls and have been 
giving out the list of providers so you should be 
getting calls. I have also been giving you overflow 
calls from other providers. I really appreciate it when 
you pass on your calls when you are full or cannot 
make it work for you or for them. I also enjoy hearing 
from each of you to see how things are going and to 
see how I can help you out. I get a lot of feedback 
emails from parents that are very pleased and 
appreciative for the email that I send to them of the 
list of providers. I hope you have all enjoyed your 
summer and hopefully have gotten to take some time 
off to celebrate you. Please do not forget the General 
meeting on September 11th. The venue has changed. 
Please check the newsletter or the OCCCA website 
for details. We will be announcing our area meeting 
at a later date.

You are all appreciated for being members of the 
OCCCA!

 

School's back in session and the Fall routine begins.  Hope 
you were able to take some time off and enjoy the fantastic 
summer we had.

Our General Meeting will be on Monday, Sept. 11, 6:50 
p.m. and you will not want to miss it.  It is a very
important meeting.  Our Childcare Advocate Jane Cong-
Huyen will be presenting the current and upcoming
changes to Title 22.  So please mark your calendars.

• Location:  Shady Canyon Community Center
• 39 Shady Canyon
• Irvine 92603

Also, if you have a website or a Facebook page for your 
daycare, please let us know so we can attach it to your 
name on the Association website.  It really helps the 
parents when looking for care if they can peruse your 
sight.  

One final note...if you need to renew, Membership will be 
at the General Meeting.

Thanks!
I look forward to seeing all of you in September!
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Honey in Foods 

Submitted by Michelle Spoor

Honey should not be given to a child under the age of 1. If you’re on a food program, they don’t even want you to give a child graham 
crackers until after the age of 2, even if honey isn’t listed in the ingredients, because of the possibility that they still may contain 
honey.

Honey contains botulism spores. *Infant botulism is the infectious (intestinal) form of botulism, which results when swallowed 
spores of a particular bacterium (Clostridium botulinum) colonize the baby's large intestine and produce botulinum toxin in it. 
Botulinum toxin causes weakness and loss of muscle tone because it blocks the nerve ending's ability to signal the linked muscle to 
contract. The illness often begins with constipation but is usually first noticed as difficulty feeding (sucking and swallowing), a 
weak and altered cry and diminished facial expression.

Heat that is reached in the normal baking process doesn’t kill the spores. After attaining the age of 1, most children have developed 
an immunity to the bacterium that honey contains.

Honey has become a popular substitute for the trans fats that have been removed from many baked goods. Many whole wheat 
products contain honey, including English muffins and bagels. I can’t serve the whole wheat bread that I have used for years 
because they have added honey to it. Many raisin breads also contain honey. Read all labels for things that you plan on feeding to 
infants. Even the smallest amount of honey can lead to severe health issues in a child under 1 year of age.

*Division of Communicable Disease Control, Department of Public Health



 Easing Transitions Within The Child Care Day

  Submitted by Joyce Russell       

Whether it’s a transition from free play to clean-up time or from a noisy activity to a quiet time activity. Transitions 
can be challenging.  Here are a few ideas to help. 

Clean-Up Times - Warn children in advance that a transition is coming up.  You might say “You need to finish up 
your project now, it will soon be time to clean up” or you can make it fun by saying “Let’s pretend that we’re all 
giant vacuum cleaners picking up the toys” Make a vacuum cleaner sound and begin picking up. The children will 
soon join in. 

Another way to involve the children is to begin singing a clean-up song.  An easy one I use is “Clean-up, clean-up 
everybody everywhere, clean-up. Clean-up everybody do your share” and before you know it… it’s all done and 
you’re ready to move on to the next activity. 

Moving from Noisy to Quiet Activities - Songs work well for this kind of transition. If the children need to settle 
down for a story or circle time, you can begin a chanting song such as “I bend and touch my toes. I stand up straight 
and tall. I sit down on the floor. And make myself so small” The children will need to listen to hear what they 
should do next, so quieting will come naturally.

Getting Ready to go Outdoors -    On a cold day, you might use colors as a way to get children started putting on 
their coats by saying “Everyone with a red shirt can go get their coat on.”  Another way could be to set a timer and 
see who can get their coat on before it rings. Keep this fun so it doesn’t become too competitive. 

Waiting for Parents to Arrive   - Some children have anxiety at the end of the day when it’s time for parents to 
arrive. This is especially true if a child is the last to leave.  You’ll want to have some quiet activities available to 
distract children during this time.  Puzzles, books, blocks are always good or even watching a favorite video 
together.  Very often I use this time for a final light snack such as cheese or crackers with a drink.  

* Some content taken from Funsteps, Inc newsletter 2008
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7 Habits of a Successful Early Childhood Educator
Written by Emily Marie at Childcare at Best
Submitted by:  Diane Palermo

Working with young children is a rewarding opportunity.  Watching them learn and grow is worth the sometimes long hours and consistent 
planning. As Educators, we wish to do our best for the children we work with. Below are 7 Habits of Successful Early Childhood Educators… 
because the little faces that brighten our day deserve us at our best!
Be Prepared
Each morning you should know what your game plan is for the day.  If you, as the Educator are prepared, the day goes a lot smoother for everyone.  
If you’ve worked with children for any length of time, you know that things rarely go as planned.  Having your activity prepared and set up for the 
children beforehand will go a long ways in making sure your activity runs a little smoother.  Young children are still developing patience.  
Expecting a group of children to wait 10 minutes while you run around like a chicken with your head cut off collecting items for your craft time, 
well,  that’s just asking for trouble.  Do as much as possible for the day ahead so can relax and enjoy the activity with the children.
Be Aware
A successful ECE is aware of the classroom, and of each individual child’s needs.  Planning with this knowledge in mind is a must for aiding 
children in reaching their full potential.  You may note that a child who is advanced in one area needs to be challenged a little more than the other 
children in the group to expand their learning.  How can you accommodate them? should be a question you ask. One child may be struggling with 
learning a new skill, such as using scissors.  With this in mind, in your planning, you can make sure there are more opportunities for the child to 
continue practicing.
You need to have eyes in the back of your head when working with young children.  Well, this doesn’t always come first off, you need to be aware 
that you need to know where ALL children are at ALL times and that they are safe.
Be a Walking Resource
Yup.  This one is pretty important.  In the Early Childhood field, it can change the whole mood of the day to pull out one of these tricks.  What 
tricks am I talking about, you ask?  Why the countless action songs, fingerplays, games, and stories you’ve memorized and filed away in your 
brain.  Having the ability to sing a simple song about the task at hand can help children focus and cut down on unwelcome behaviors.    Just think 
of the tonne of washing hand and clean up songs that are out there to learn.  Waiting is particularly difficult for young children, so having a simple 
story or game to play (Follow the Leader, or Eye Spy work great) helps the time pass a faster and keeps spirits high.
Continue Growing
Professional Development is key for any Successful Educator.   Attending workshops and seminars on Early Learning inspires us to grow and to 
try new things in our early learning environments.  Bring a pen and pad of paper along to jot down any new ideas you would like to include in your 
planning.  Record any helpful websites suggested or write down the email of a child care centre you would like to keep in contact with.  Keeping a 
journal of workshops you’ve attended is a wonderful way remind yourself of all those great ideas down the road a few months.  Where I live, 
Professional Development is a requirement in the ECE field.  Participating with a willingness to learn goes a long way towards becoming the best 
you can be as an educator.
Networking with other educator is helpful, as we are able to fire up our passion for this field, support each other, and learn helpful tips along the 
way.
Have the Difficult Conversations
With coworkers, with parents, and with the community at large.  When we signed up for a job in the early childhood sphere, it did not occur to 
most of us, that we also signed up as advocates for the children we work with.  We are their voice in a society that they are just beginning learning 
about.  They do not yet have the means to advocate for themselves, so it’s up to us.  Speak up, speak out and have those difficult conversations that 
you know will improve the lives of the children in your care.
Document, Document, Document
Keeping records of children throughout the day is a big part of our role as educators.  Finding a way to include parents in this process can be 
challenging.  Often times, our work schedules do not allow for a set time for documentation. Simplify is key.  Take a minute to snap a few pictures 
of the children’s activities.  Write a certificate when a child reaches a goal.  Make a display of children’s artwork.  Having items such as a 
classroom use camera, multi purpose certificate, pens, and tape in easy to assess  (for the teachers,  not the children 
Take your Time
Ok, this one speaks to me a lot.  I enjoy spending time with children doing a messy art activity,  or building a skyscraper in the block area.  But, 
constantly running through the back of my mind is the list of tasks I still need to accomplish.  Diapering, cleaning, snack prep…  we, as educators, 
are busy.  However, when I’m thinking about these things,  I tend to rush the children through their process of play.  The most enjoyable days are 
the ones when I let go and let things role…. without my eye constantly on the clock!
Find Time Savers
This is huge.  There are so many ways to cut down on the little tasks throughout out day. Layering paper on the art easel, so when one child is 
finished, there’s a fresh paper underneath ready to go.  Having a bowl filled with warm water and facecloths ready to go after a messy lunch.  
Simply having logical places for things you use often with make your life a whole lot easier.



General Meeting-Title 22 Update

To all Licensed Family Child Care Providers;

On Monday September 11, 2017 from 7 PM to 9 PM at the Quail Hill Community Center 39 Shady Canyon Dr., 
Irvine, CA 92603, we will be having our Southern California Child Care Advocate, Jane Cong-Huyen present 
current and upcoming changes in Title 22 Regulations.

There will be some important changes in regard to our Title 22 responsibilities and this meeting is very important to 
stay in compliance.  It is imperative that if you have individual questions regarding your facility and any current 
issues, that you submit them to your Area Chairperson prior to the meeting.

October 7, 2017 Licensing Update Workshop for Spanish Speaking Providers

Southern California Child Care Advocate, Jane Cong-Huyen will be presenting recent and 
upcoming Title 22 changes as well as CDSS Website changes in a Spanish language format. It is 
imperative that if you have individual questions regarding your facility and any current issues, that 
you submit them to Yessika Magdaleno @ 714.971.8004 when you RSVP.

The meeting will be from 9 AM to 12 PM on Saturday October 7, 2017 at the Garden Grove Boys 
and Girls Club 10540 Chapman Avenue Garden Grove, CA 92840.

07 de octubre de 2017 taller de actualización de licencias para español habla proveedores de 
Southern California niño cuidado Advocate, Jane Cong-Huyen presentará recientes y próximos 
cambios de título 22 así como cambios de la Página Web de CDs en formato español. Es 
imperativo que si tienes preguntas individuales con respecto a sus instalaciones y problemas 
actuales, que les envíe al Yessika Magdaleno @ 714.971.8004 cuando usted confirme su 
asistencia. 

La reunión será de 9:00 a 12:00 en sábado, 07 de octubre de 2017 en el Garden Grove Boys and 
Girls Club 10540 Chapman Avenue Garden Grove, CA 92840.
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Thank you to our Conference Vendors for all of your support:

• Pat Nelson, Discovery Toys, rpnelson@pacbell.net, 714-524-6673
• Paul Watson, EMS First Aid/CPR, instructor4ems@gmail.com, 714-658-7684
• Stan Roork, My School Insurance, info@myschoolinsurance.com, 877-766-7518
• La Habra Food Program, Cristina Duque, Spanish/English 562-307-2165
• Courtesy Fire Extinguisher Service, 951-678-3634
• Yousef Badou, Emergence LLC, ybadou@EmergenceDisrupt.com



Paper Plate Apple Craft

http://iheartcraftythings.com/paper-plate-apple-craft.html

http://www.parents.com/recipes/healthyeating/apple-recipes/



http://www.readingconfetti.com/2013/10/100-halloween-activities-for-
kids-kids.html

Harvest Crafts
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CContact Information 

Community Care Licensing 714.703-2800 hƩp://ccld.ca.gov/contact.html 
Child Care Advocate Program 310.337.4335 Sharon.Greene1@dss.ca.gov 
CHS Referral Line (M-F 9-3:30) 949.364.6605 www.chs-ca.org/child-care/ccrrp/ 
Children’s Home Society 714.456-9800 www.chs-ca.org 
Calif Childcare Health Program 800.333.3212 www.ucsfchildcarehealth.org 
Child Guidance Center 714.953-4455 www.cgcoc.org 
Help Me Grow-Orange County 866.GROW-025 www.helmegrowoc.org 
OC Child Abuse PrevenƟon 714.543.4333 www.brighƞutures4kids.org 
California Poison AcƟon Line 800.222.1222 www.calpoison.org 
Regional Center of Orange Co. 714.796.5100 www.rcocdd.com 
Child Care Advocate-Jane Cong-Huyen 714.705.6041 Jane.Cong-Huyen@DSS.ca.gov

President
Lee Allton
771144.89.8922.72.722200
alltonl@aol.com

Secretary Pubic Policy
Yessika Magdaleno
771144.97.9711.80.800044
littleflowers1@aol.com

Membership Chair
Michelle Spoor
771144.22.2222.49.492222
michellespoor22@gmail.com

Ways & Means Chair
Mary Testerman
556622.59.5988.74.740077
marys_kids@yahoo.com

Program Chair Hostess
Heather Bonfadini Sandra Turner
949.582.2025 562.799.3608

Lynn Hallas
949.858.1527
campfans@cox.net

949.
countingkisses@hotmail.com sandraluzturner@yahoo.com

Newsletter/Website

OCCCA BOARD OF DIRECTORS



AAREA CHAIRS BY CITY 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL
Please enclose a self-addressed, stamped envelope 
(SASE) with your renewal to have a membership 
card mailed to you.  Otherwise you may pick up 

your card at the next General Meeting 
Questions?: Michelle Spoor (714) 222-4922 

City Chairperson Phone City Chairperson Phone
Anaheim Lynda Luistro 714.521.7485 Los Alamitos Sandra Turner 562.756.1750
Anaheim Hills Sandra Turner 562.756.1750 Midway City Lee Allton 714.892.7220
Brea Lynda Luistro 714.521.7485 Orange Sandra Turner 562.756.1750
Buena Park Lynda Luistro 714.521.7485 Placentia, Atwood Sandra Turner 562.756.1750
Cypress Sandra Turner 562.756.1750 Santa Ana Linda Zoelle 949.673.2692
Fountain Valley Diane Palermo 714.965.3602 Seal Beach Sandra Turner 562.756.1750
Fullerton Lynda Luistro 714.521.7485 Stanton Yessika Magdaleno 714. 71.8004
Garden Grove Yessika Magdaleno 714. 71.8004 Sunset Beach Tena Madrid 714.536-2351
Huntington Beach Tena Madrid 714.536-2351 Villa Park Sandra Turner 562.756.1750
La Habra Lynda Luistro 714.521.7485 Westminster Lee Allton 714.892.7220
La Palma Lynda Luistro 714.521.7485 Yorba Linda Sandra Turner 562.756.1750

City Chairperson Phone City Chairperson Phone
Aliso Viejo Diane Spiesterbach 949.495.6439 Laguna Niguel Diane Spiesterbach 949.495.6439
Balboa Island Linda Zoelle 949.673.2692 Laguna Woods Diane Spiesterbach 949.495.6439
Capistrano Beach Diane Spiesterbach 949.495.6439 Lake Forest Lynn Hallas 949.858.1527
Corona Del Mar Linda Zoelle 949.673.2692 Las Flores Diane Spiesterbach 949.495.6439
Costa Mesa Linda Zoelle 949.673.2692 Mission Viejo Diane Spiesterbach 949.495.6439
Coto De Caza Lynn Hallas 949.858.1527 Newport Beach Linda Zoelle 949.673.2692
Dana Point Diane Spiesterbach 949.495.6439 Newport Coast Linda Zoelle 949.673.2692
Dove Canyon Lynn Hallas 949.858.1527 Portola Hills Lynn Hallas 949.858.1527
East Irvine Joyce Russell 949.387.6997 Rancho Sta Mrgta Diane Spiesterbach 949.495.6439
El Toro Lynn Hallas 949.858.1527 San Clemente Diane Spiesterbach 949.495.6439
Foothill Ranch Lynn Hallas 949.858.1527 SJ Capistrano Diane Spiesterbach 949.495.6439
Irvine Joyce Russell 949.387.6997 Silverado Lynn Hallas 949.858.1527
Ladera Ranch Diane Spiesterbach 949.495.6439 Tustin Linda Zoelle 949.673.2692
Laguna Beach Diane Spiesterbach 949.495.6439 Trabuco Canyon Lynn Hallas 949.858.1527
Laguna Hills Diane Spiesterbach 949.495.6439

NORTH COUNTY, VICE PRESIDENT LYNN HALLAS, 949.858.1527

SOUTH COUNTY VICE-PRESIDENT, LYNN HALLAS, 949.858.1527
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The Orange County Child Care Association would like to invite you to join (or rejoin) our professional organization for licensed Family 
Child Care Providers. General membership is for licensed family child care providers providing services in Orange County. With your 
paid membership you will receive, many benefits including child care referrals, a bi monthly newsletter, general meetings and work-
shops.  Please take this opportunity to become "Part of the Solution" as we all work together to deliver quality child care. For more de-
tails on what is included in your membership contact our Membership Chairperson.

License: Small Family Child Care Home [  ]  New Member [  ]  Renewing Member [  ]  Returning Member [  ]
Large Family Child Care Home [  ] Membership Expired

Name_____________________________________________________ _____________________
 First Last

Address______________________________________________________________________________________
 Street Address                                                       City                                        Zip

Phone Number____________________________________ 

Email Address_________________________________________________________________________________

Please enclose all of the following items:
 [  ]    Photocopy of your DSS License (not required for renewing members with active license on file with OCCCA)

[  ]    $45.00 check payable to  for one year's membership
[  ]    A legal size, self addressed   envelope

Mail completed application and required documents to:

Please allow 4 to 6 weeks for membership processing. There will be a $30.00 charge on all returned checks. There is a $1.00 replace-
ment fee for lost membership cards. If  you  have any questions about OCCCA membership or the application, please contact Michelle 
Spoor, Membership Chairperson at (714) 222 4922  for membership information or e mail us at 
Contactus@OrangeCountyChildCareAssociation.org

Interoffice: Forward to Membership Chairperson 01/16



 

November/December September 
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